ST PHILIP & ST JAMES (LECKHAMPTON) AREA RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Draft Minutes of the 12th Annual General Meeting of the Association, 

held on Thursday 11th May 2017 at Church House

1. Welcome and Introduction

The meeting was chaired by Clair Chilvers (Chairman). She welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
A particular welcome was offered to Cllr Tim Harman (CBC Councillor and County Councillor), and Cllr Max Wilkinson (CBC Councillor) 
Apologies were received from Alex Chalk
, Rev Nick Davies and Hugh Arthur (Committee member)
About 35 members and guests attended the meeting. 
The proposed Agenda for the meeting was approved.  

2.   Minutes of the 11th Annual General Meeting 
2.1 Approval of the Minutes   

The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2016 had been circulated and were available on the website.  It was unanimously agreed by the meeting that the Minutes should be approved as a true and accurate record. 

2.2 Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising.
3.   Chairman’s Report on the work of the Association over the last year 
· Membership and committee activity
SPJARA had 117 members in 2016/17, which was a little down on the year before and it was hoped it could be increased.
Phil Farmer, founder Committee member, has retired during the year and the Chairman expressed warm thanks for all his contributions over the years. She also thanked Colin Davies, who had resigned when he moved away from the area

The Committee was now 12 member-strong, and met four times during the year. 2 newsletters had been published and distributed to every home in the area.  The web-site www.spjara.org.uk was regularly updated and continued to receive 200-300 hits a week. 

· Fund-raising and Social events:
June 2016: Norwood Triangle street party, a triple celebration of its completion, SPJARA’s 10th Anniversary, and the Queen’s 90th birthday. 
July 2016: Jazz party in Roger and Marie Owen’s garden, which raised proceeds for charity of £238
Nov. 2016: Wine Tasting – proceeds for SPJARA Local Green Fund of £174
March 2017: Spice Lodge charity dinner (£882 raised for GARAS and Cheltenham and Gloucester Hospitals Charity).
· Activities during the year:
a) Reacting to planning proposals, tree works proposals etc.
Weekly sets of planning proposals from CBC were screened by Adrian – any comments were agreed by the Committee and sent to CBC, but no objections were raised on behalf of SPJARA to any scheme last year.

Weekly sets of tree works proposals from CBC were screened by John Paterson (after Colin Davies’s departure), and any comments sent to CBC. The only case was concern over proposed lopping of the big plane tree in Grafton Road, which was now satisfactorily resolved.
b) Annual autumn street cleaning. Roy Arnold had taken over the coordination of this with CBC. However, there were several more roads in our area that needed clearing of leaves etc. than were being cleaned. It was hoped the unsatisfactory situation could be improved this year.

c) Flooding problems. After the heavy rain in summer 2016 which flooded several basements, and the recurring standing water round street drains, we lobbied Severn Trent and GH. Some work was done on the storm drains in Painswick Rd. but the problem remains of drains only going into inadequate soakaways.
Progress with our projects:
· The Norwood Triangle bench was installed in December, kindly donated in memory of Jill Maryszczak, after extensive consultation with all the residents around. The newly planted box bushes were kept clear of litter, weeded and watered.
· The triangle on the corner of Andover Rd and Andover Walk was re-planted and mulched.
· The small Ashford Rd  rectangle was tidied and planted
· The diseased chestnut in Grafton Rd. was replaced.
· The AGM noted the report on the disappointing outcome to efforts, which SPJARA had supported, to achieve a significant environmental improvement in the Bath Road car parks. 
Tree planting:
· Over the years, SPJARA has been responsible for getting more than 40 trees planted in our local streets, and watering many of them. We recorded our thanks to all the co-operation from Chris Chavasse, CBC, and from GCC. We also recorded thanks to Judith Rowan for being able to store the SPJARA watering trolley in her garage

 4.   Treasurer’s report on the Association’s finances for the year ending 31 March 2017
Jonathan Moffitt, Treasurer, presented the accounts as shown attached to these Minutes.  At 31 March 2016 there was a balance of £2296.68, compared to £2,855.06 at the start of the year. 

The report was welcomed and approved by those present.

5.   Election of Honorary Officers and Committee Members 

        The Hon Secretary said that she had received nominations for election of all the officers (Chairman, two Vice-Chairmen, Hon Treasurer and Hon Secretary) who were willing to serve for a further year. There were nominations for the re-election of all current members of the Committee.
      The Chairman sought the meeting’s agreement to election en bloc of the following officers and Committee members, which was agreed nem con.   

	Name
	Position
	
	

	Clair Chilvers
	Chairman 
	
	

	Maurice Gran 
Vanessa Angelo-Thompson
	ViceChairman(joint) 
ViceChairman(joint)
	
	

	Jonathan Moffitt
Cassandra Phillips

Roy Arnold                     
Hugh Curran               
	Treasurer 
Secretary
Committee Member

Committee Member
	
	

	Agnes Hanson
	Committee Member 
	
	

	Tim Harman
	Committee Member
	
	

	Hugh Arthur

	Committee Member

	
	

	Adrian Phillips
John Paterson
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	


6.  The year ahead: Events planned

These would include:

· The visit to  Chastleton House (National Trust) on 9th June
· The summer jazz garden party on 7th July
· An Autumn wine-tasting event

· A winter fund-raising dinner in aid of a local charity

7. Discussion on topical issues

a) SPJARA’s Committee mandate.

It was agreed that if any contentious issue arose in the area, the Committee would do its best to contact members before coming to a decision or taking action.  This can be done (if time permits) by debating at the AGM with appropriate notice given, otherwise by asking for views by email and via the web site. So members were encouraged to let the SPJARA membership secretary have their email addresses if they had not already done so. If there is a clear consensus, the Committee will take the issue forward with local Councillors or otherwise as appropriate, and at the very least we will facilitate a meeting with local Councillors.

In addition, the dates of Committee meetings were on the website, and members were welcome to come to these meetings if they wanted to discuss a particular issue. SPJARA’s voice would be strengthened the more members we had, so everyone was urged to encourage their neighbours to join. Currently only about 12% of eligible households are members.

b) On-street parking

The Committee felt that the question of whether the residents’ parking zone should be extended into the SPJARA area was too divisive for SPJARA to take sides, as there were strong differences of opinion among residents and members. However, as previously, SPJARA could help in facilitating discussion and organising local meetings, for example with GH parking officials.

c) Church reordering plans – proposal for the “plaza” between Church House and the Church.

These plans were on display, and comments should be sent to CBC within a short period. Adrian would coordinate comments from SPJARA to send to CBC.
8. Local Councillors
Cllr Max Wilkinson congratulated Cllr Tim Harman on his recent re-election as a County Councillor. He was pleased it had been possible to install the bench on Norwood Triangle. He said it was a pity the Bath Terrace car park scheme had had to be abandoned, but he was sure its vision would have an important influence on other CBC car park improvements in Cheltenham.
 Cllr Tim Harman said that he planned to continue work on getting the local pavement surfaces improved, getting potholes filled and getting double yellow lines painted round many corners where parking was dangerous, and he agreed with Cllr Wilkinson on the Bath Terrace car park.
9. Volunteers needed
Members were needed in particular for delivering newsletters, and four members put their names down for this at the meeting.
10. Conclusion
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked all present for their support.
------------------------------------------------------


After the conclusion of the formal AGM, Stuart Manton gave an illustrated talk on the history of the local area and on the website he was developing: “Cheltenham South Town – 200 years of local trading history”: http://www.cheltenhamsouthtown.org/
�He is not the MP at present!





